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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
This is my fourth and final report as President of the club as I am not standing for the role in the 
forthcoming year. Having been involved with the club for over 60 years it is time to stand aside.   
 
As I reflect on the years there have been many interesting highlights. After operating for nearly 50 
years, the club first admitted females as members in the early 1960s. As can be seen from the 
photos on the walls they were very successful in District and National competitions, as well as 
providing great lifeguarding services. The club built a new clubhouse in 1965 and relocated from 
what is now the Memorial Hall. We are now well through the planning for a replacement for that 
clubhouse, hopefully completed within the next couple of years. During the time when venues for 
National Championships moved around the country, our club successfully hosted them twice.  I 
attended many memorable National championships as a competitor, coach and official but one 
sticks in the mind, being held in Warrington out of Dunedin, where it snowed on the beach! 
 
Throughout all this, the club has grown. It has a very strong nippers’ section which continues to feed 
young members through to become quality lifeguards and competitors. From its early days the bulk 
of membership came from the Paekākāriki community, then extended to recruiting from Raumati 
and Tawa swimming clubs, to now having members from all over the Wellington region.  I believe 
that we are a family-oriented club with strong parent support that is attracting membership, which 
has put us into a strong position. 
 
Although Covid19 has been a major influence on operations we were fortunate that the National 
Championships were completed just before lockdown. However, a number of other events, such as 
awards ceremonies, were cancelled or postponed. 
 
In regard to Central Region awards, congratulations to Richard Whinham for obtaining a 
Distinguished Service award and Elyse Robêrt for obtaining a Service award.  
 
Congratulations also to our recipients from 2019 Surf Life Saving Awards, held in September 2019: 

• Richard Whinham, SLSNZ Distinguished Service Award 



 
 
 

• Teri Anderson, SLSNZ Service Award 
• Lynette Imrie, SLSNZ Service Award 
• Sandra Bednarek, SLSNZ Service Award 

 
Lifeguard services continue as a major focus for the club, both on our own and other beaches, and 
at various events such as triathlons. It is therefore imperative that we have a continuing supply of 
well-trained lifeguards. The club has been able to do this because of the committed and well 
qualified instructors putting the time and effort into training and qualifying lifeguards. Many thanks 
to all those involved. 
 
Congratulations to our athletes who performed with distinction over the season. Many members 
and teams had successes over the course of the season, and these will be documented elsewhere in 
this annual report. Many thanks to all those coaching and developing our athletes for their 
dedication and the time and effort they put into the coaching and development roles. We couldn’t 
do without their expertise and the knowledge and inspiration that they impart to our young 
athletes. 
 
As I have noted in previous years the club continues to be well served by people willing and able to 
put in the administrative effort that is so important for the continuing successful running of the club.  
It is not just luck that the club and members receive recognition awards. I extend my thanks to the 
Management Committee members for all their efforts and contributions over the last year.  Also, 
thanks to all those who are not on the committee but still contribute on and off the beach in so 
many ways. This is what makes our club so special.  
 
Dale Wills, President 

CHAIR’S REPORT 
Every year when I sit down to write the Chairman’s report and reflect on the season, I am amazed at 
the contribution of our membership. Our club is full of unsung heroes who work hard on the beach 
and behind the scenes to ensure that members can achieve their personal goals and ensure the 
community is safe while swimming at Paekākāriki Beach. There are too many people to thank 
individually, but I know that I speak on behalf of the committee and club when I say that we value 
the contribution of you all.   
 
The junior surf programme is important for the club as these members are our future, Lifeguards, 
Competitors, and leaders. For many, this is their first taste of Surf Life Saving so it is important that it 
is a positive experience. The coaches that turn up each week, and encourage and upskill our 
youngsters, are absolute stars. Thank you all for your contribution and particularly to our Junior Surf 
coordinators, Sandra and Lynette, for their organisation and expertise. 
 
Congratulations to all those who gained medals at the various championships, and also to all those 
who competed and put in their best effort. Once again, we have achieved some outstanding results 
in both team and individual disciplines. Special mention must go to the coaches; Dave, Steve and 
Rado and Dwight, who have contributed countless hours of their time throughout the season. These 
guys bring a huge amount of experience and knowledge from their involvement in surf and we can 



 
 
 

consider ourselves lucky to have them as our club coaches. Thanks too, to the team managers and 
parents who help as officials and water safety at various events without people like you, events 
would not be able to go ahead. 
 
This year we hosted the North Island IRB Championships which was the first national event that has 
been held at Paekākāriki Beach for a number of years. Paekākāriki turned it on and the conditions 
were near perfect for the event.  The feedback that was received was fantastic. Well done to all 
involved, specifically Hooky and Richie who played key roles in ensuring the event was such a 
success.  
 
Amy Spiekerman has once again led the lifeguarding operations within the club. Amy and the 
lifeguarding committee have done an amazing job over the summer to ensure that high quality 
patrols are delivered week in and week out. Thank you to this group and to all our volunteer 
lifeguards who have selflessly given up their time to patrol.  
 
I would like to pay special thanks to Elyse Robêrt for her contribution to the club. Her role has 
grown immensely over time and she consistently goes over and above for the club and the 
membership. 
 
The impact of COVID-19 meant that IRB nationals were cancelled, which I know would have been 
disappointing for our IRB crews that were working hard towards this event. Hopefully it fuels their 
motivation for next season, and that they come back hungrier than ever for success. COVID also 
impacted the ability for us to recognise our club award winners at the club prize giving, and while 
they have been announced on the club social media platforms. I would like to once again 
congratulate them for their efforts this season. They are: 
 

• Mike Ward – Lifeguard of the Year 
• Peter Jones (PJ) – Volunteer of the Year 
• Sarah Warren – Young Lifeguard of the Year  
• Dwight Garton – JP IRB Shield 
• Brianna Norris – Instructor of the year 
• Shane Radovanovich – Coach of the Year  
• Richard Whinham – Official of the Year 
• U23 Women’s Boat crew – Team of the Year 
• Georgia Ballentyne – Sportswoman of the Year  
• Alex Cecioni – Sportsman of the Year  

 
The club rebuild continues to be a major focus for the club especially with Greater Wellington 
Regional Council announcing the Managed Retreat Plan for Queen Elizabeth Park, of which we are 
directly affected. There has been a huge amount of work happening behind the scenes here, and we 
are very close to reaching our first significant milestone in securing a lease for the site. Once this 
happens things will really start to move, and it will require a full club effort to get this exciting 
project completed. 
 



 
 
 

The club cannot continue to operate without the strong support of our sponsors, funding 
distributors and the community. Without your continued support, our club would not be able to 
provide the services we do. We thank you sincerely for this. 
 
This will be my last report as Chairman. I have enjoyed working with all of the wonderful people in 
the club over the last five years, but due to personal circumstances feel that now is the right time to 
hand over to someone else that can do the role justice and move the club forward.  This is of course, 
not the end of my relationship with the club.  I look forward to getting my nippers involved (more 
consistently) in future seasons.  Thanks again for the opportunity to chair this great group of people, 
whom I consider friends. I wish my successor all the best and look forward to seeing the club 
continue to thrive. 
 
Brent Harvey, Club Chair 

LIFEGUARDING AND MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 
2019/20 MEMBERSHIP BREAKDOWN 
 
 Female Male Total 
Junior 41 40 81 
U16 12 11 23 
U19 15 12 27 
Open 23 14 37 
Masters 9 16 25 
Life - 8 8 
Totals 100 101 201 

 
 
LIFE MEMBERS 
 
A J Stewart*  1925  G K Wilson  1988  
A C Harris *  1947  R A N Hodder 1996  
M H Miller*  1957  Mrs S D Harvey* 1997 
J C Porter*  1969  J R Hook  2000 
G S Fox *  1969  J Perkins*  2007  
J E Brinck  1974  G Blanchard  2008  
J N Porter*  1975  R Valentine  2009  
E R Varcoe  1979  D Wills 2013 
V J Harvey *  1981  M Warren 2019 
*Deceased    

 
LIFEGUARDING 
We kicked off the 2019/2020 season in October with rookie training. This season we qualified 12 
new lifeguards. Rookie training was held over an 8-week period with an overnight camp at the end. 



 
 
 

This camp is designed to immerse them in lifeguard-life and ensure they are ready to sit their exam, 
with candidates having to put their skills to the test in a number of scenarios and mock exams. 
Brianna Norris took the lead on lifeguard training this year and did an outstanding job of ensuring 
trainings ran smoothly. She was joined by instructors Thomas Downs, Riley Crosbie, Jago Dellow, 
Ben Strombom, Sarah Warren, Sarah Downs, Grace McCarthy, Katie Trott and Charlotte Meyer.  
 
A special shout out to Thomas, Riley and Ben who on top of lifeguard training also ran our Sunday 
IRB trainings, this meant spending the majority of their weekends at the beach over the winter as 
well as patrolling over the summer. We are really lucky to have such a dedicated group of 
instructors within the club and this shows in the skill level and knowledge of the candidates that 
Paekākāriki qualifies.  
 
This year we had just under 100 refreshed and actively patrolling lifeguards who completed a total 
of 2,436 hours of patrolling. It was a busy season for our lifeguards this year, doubling our rescues 
and assists from the previous season. We performed 6 rescues, assisted 122 people to safety, 
performed 8 first aids and took part in 1 search.  
 
On top of our regular volunteer patrols and regional guard duties we again took part in lifeguarding 
events such as the Wellington Ocean swim and Kāpiti Women’s Triathlon.  Sarah Warren took on the 
responsibility of ‘head of water safety’ for both the KWT training swims and the main event stepping 
up to the challenge of this new role extremely well. The organisers of the KWT were pleased with the 
professionalism and skill level shown by all guards involved. 
 
Many members continued to work on their development throughout the season with a large 
number of guards gaining first aid, VHF, and IRB crews. Unfortunately, the 19/20 season was cut 
short due to Covid-19 and the country going into lockdown; with a number of courses, competitions 
and patrols having to be cancelled. As the situation surround Covid-19 begins to look more 
promising, planning has begun for the season ahead with the lifeguard subcommittee meeting 
earlier this month (in person even!) Winter IRB and rookie training planning is happening with the 
aim of having them up and running in the next couple of months. SLSNZ development courses will 
also be starting in July with many of our members keen to brush up on their first aid and lifeguard 
skills. 
 
Exciting things are happening as we look to make some changes to ensure we are providing the 
best lifeguard services we can, so watch this space. 
 
Amy Spiekerman, Director of Lifeguarding 
 
SURF LIFEGUARD AWARD RECIPIENTS 
 
Members who have achieved their Surf Lifeguard Award this season: Robbie Strombom, William 
Buttershaw, Geena Pombo-Vermey, Nikita Cameron-Bennett, Ben Norris, Ava Jones, Lily Keating, 
Bella Brewer, Mia Litten, Savannah Ward, Matt Burner, Ollie Hourigan.  
 



 
 
 

PATROLLING 
 
Patrol Statistics Awards Statistics 

Hours 24367 
Rescues 6 
First Aids 8 
Searches 1 
Preventative Actions 911 
No. People 5978 
Assisted to safety 122 

Patrol Captain - 1 
Instructor’s Award - 1 
Lifeguard Award - 12 
Lifeguard Refreshers - 76 
Intermediate Lifeguard School – 
0 (cancelled due to Covid) 
Advanced Lifeguard Award - 2 

VHF Radio – 2 
200m Surf Safety Badge - 40 
IRB Crew - 6 
IRB Driver - 1 
Intro to Surf Coach - 1 

 
 
PATROL TEAMS 
Patrol team 1: Grace McCarthy (PC), Thomas 
Downs, Jamie Simpson, James Dyhrberg, Zoe 
Swallow, Amy Dellow, Rewa Henderson, 
Taylor Smith, Piper Cannell, Marco Cecioni, 
Alex Cecioni, Gemma Woolcock. 
 

Patrol team 2: Brianna Norris (PC), Ben 
Strombom, Kenzie Jones, Florrie Dixon, 
Meredith Metcalfe, Caitlin Clarke, Bayley Van 
de Coolwijk, Ariana Davis, Jamie Norris, Ben 
Norris, Robbie Strombom, Ollie Hourigan, 
Finn Mills-Gray. 
 

Patrol team 3: Sarah Downs (PC), Riley 
Crosbie, Jason Perry, Amy Spiekerman, Jordan 
Crosbie, Nikita Cameron-Bennett, Max Jones, 
Freya Hodge, Bella Brewer, Mia Litten, Callum 
Humphries, Jesse Cameron-Bennett. 
 

Patrol team 4: Nicola Trott (PC), Jago Dellow, 
Eleanor Craig, Katie Burgess, Cameron De 
Leijer, Tilly Hungerford, Niamh Maguire, Ava 
Jones, Lily Keating, Sam Sexton, Mickey Jones, 
Kahu Moffat. 
 

Patrol team 5: Katie Trott (PC), Renee 
Cameron-Bennett, Hanne De Ridder, Kenzie 
Rado, Matisse Uluilelata, Alex Coupe, Mac 
Ladyman, Rod Ladyman, William Buttershaw, 
Savannah Ward, Mike Ward. 
 

Patrol team 6: Aimee Nobelen (PC), Trent 
Shields, Hayden Keenan, Millie Nixon, 
Charlotte Meyer, Ally Jones, Geena Pombo-
Vermey, Grace Lintott, Temuera Forbes, Matt 
Burner, Ben Warren. 

Patrol team 7: Sarah Warren (PC), Otis 
Hungerford, Tess Allen, Heath Jordan, Willow 
Harper, Georgia Ballentyne, Baxter Cannell, 
Toby Devine, Jake Devine, Charlotte Cherry, 
Ethan Atkinson, Josh Temple-Brown. 

Reserves: Steve Dickson, Shane 
Radovanovich, Dwight Garton, Tyler Mills, 
Elyse Robêrt, Aaron Richardson, Brent Harvey, 
Ben Flynn, Richard Whinham.  

 
  



 
 
 

SURF SPORT 
 
DIRECTOR OF SPORT REPORT 
As per usual Winter training started off slowly with a lot of our athletes still involved in their winter 
sport. As things started to warm up and winter sports wound down the numbers at training 
increased.  
 
Thanks again to “MOANA RD” for enabling the gear trailer to be parked on their premises over the 
winter training period. Their generosity in putting up with the trailer saves me heaps of time and 
money. For those that came to Winter training the benefits were clear when we got back to the 
waves. Putting the hard yards in on the flat harbour water always pays benefits, once you add the 
pressure of the waves. The benefit of learning to paddle a ski in the flat water was also clear for 
those first years who made it to winter training and the time in the cold, flat and dark put them well 
ahead of those who only turned up once we hit the beach. As you can tell from the above 
comments, I would encourage everyone, but especially the new guys, to attend winter training. 
 
Matt Warren assisted with co-coaching regularly and took the helm when I was unable to make it 
due to work or family commitments. Thanks again for your support Matt. 
  
Due to lack of interest we did not do any Pool training in the early season this year. It seems we 
either had swimmers who were committed enough that they trained with a swimming squad or you 
just plain weren't a swimmer and weren't interested. It was of note that a few of our members 
committed to some base training with Mana Kayak racing club. This club offers great guidance on 
Kayak paddling technique and a warm dry Kayak to sit in which is preferable to a ski in the winter 
months. Anyone with an eye on ski paddling or Ironman should consider the kayaking club. 
        
Thanks to Emma Norris’ grant applications the gear was in a really good state and everyone was 
riding good boards and pretty good skis. Thanks Emma. We will have to wait and see how the 
funding side of things pans out this year post Coronavirus and the government funding Surf 
lifesaving. 
   
This year the best weather was probably had over the winter when we didn’t see a lot of wind or 
rain. However, October to February was back to classic Paekak with constant wind and a lot of dirty 
white-water waves which made structured training difficult.  The wild surf also makes keeping 
everyone safe difficult and during days like that it would be appreciated if parents hung around and 
helped to keep an eye on the athletes. The weather was so gnarly that our concrete beach access 
was eroded to the point that it gave way and had to be removed.  
  
We attended the Whangamata Classic and Eastern and Central regionals, with the view that these 
events are well attended by most of the  premier athletes in the country  and give our guys the 
chance to see where they are at in comparison, and to try and foot it with the best. Whilst the teams 
were small, these comps were enjoyable and team spirit was evident. 
  



 
 
 

Surf sports creates plenty of jobs over and above coaching and managing. These include fixing the 
gear, trailer towing, trailer packing, accommodation organisation and many more. If you are able to 
assist with any of these things, please advise me as your help would be appreciated.   
  
This year I thought our young squad competed well and a lot of the guys made massive steps in 
their surf skills ability. We have a young team who is developing nicely and if we can stick together 
for a few more years the club will have a great core of highly competitive athletes.   
 
Surf Nationals at Gisborne had a large and challenging surf and I was very proud of the enthusiasm 
that our guys competed with. Thanks to “Black Dog Consulting” the team looked great in the shirts 
provided. There was Alex’s bronze medal and plenty of near misses which we just need to work on 
converting into a result. 
  
Thanks to all that have assisted throughout the season.  Particular thanks to those that just get on 
and do stuff year after year that enables our team to attend comps.  
 
See you next year. 
Dave Jones, Director of Sport 
 
SURF BOATS 
Early July saw the beginning of another preseason for our boaties. Rather than boat sessions as per 
previous years, July/August saw us begin with regular erg sessions at the club. This gave us the 
chance to begin getting the fitness up, while still working on technique and enabling new rowers to 
get their heads around the requirements of rowing.  Also, around this time, the club gave the go 
ahead to order a new surfboat from Australia. The decision was made to purchase a South Coast 
Surfboat. With the help of grants from Racing Industry Transition Agency, The Lion Foundation, 
Infinity Foundation and Aqua Heat (through Greg McCarthy) and with fundraising efforts from all 
our boaties (movie nights, event guarding, quiz nights, some generous parents and a comedy night). 
We finally got there ($40,000 approx. landed in NZ), and are now in a great position boat wise 
heading into the next couple of seasons. Read on to see if we get it in time for nationals! 
 
Once we hit September, we moved our boats down to Mana and kicked into boat sessions, which 
marked the start of the season proper. Initially mixed crews of ages and sexes were the norm as we 
began to assess rowers and began to formulate crews. November saw a couple of local carnivals 
and an opportunity to start putting that early training into action. It was also a last chance for rowers 
to impress before crews were finalised for the season. 
 
Off on our 1st away trip to the Whangamata classic, we took 4 crews away. 2 x U19 female and 2 x 
U23 female. In pretty much flat conditions, the U19 girls finished the day 2nd and 4th. The U23 girls 
came away with 1st and 3rd for the days racing. 
 
As it does, Christmas saw a short break from in boat training, but crews were back and into it at 
centrals early in the new year, and we were starting to see a couple of crews beginning to establish 
themselves as crews to watch at the end of the season. 7 crews traveled to Waimarama. Conditions 
were a small but tricky wave which was enough to catch out the unwary. The open women (Mum’s) 
raced for the 1st time and managed a 4th in the final. A patched together open men also snuck into 



 
 
 

their final and grabbed a creditable 4th. The U19 girls (Poppies), grabbed a 3rd for the day, while 3 
crews contested the U23 women’s division for Paekak with the “Magpies” continuing their early 
season form with another win, the “Milkshakes” grabbing 3rd and the “all sorts” (a mix of beginner 
U19’s and 23’s) managed a surprise 5th in the final despite their inexperience. The U19 men 
continued their battle with the Titahi Bay crews and got themselves a 2nd for the day. 
 
North Island champs, the final big hit out pre nationals was a mixed bag. Only 4 crews made finals, 
with the U19 woman finishing 4th (poppies) and 7th (All sorts). The U19 men (Showtime) won 
themselves a silver, as did the U23 woman (Magpies), who also walked off with the silver. A little 
disappointing result wise, but a bit of a wake-up call which led to some good work for 6 weeks 
leading to nationals.  
 
A training weekend in Foxton 2 weeks prior to nationals was the final heavy load weekend and 
although painful, was enjoyable as we rebuilt towards Gisborne. Good size surf also allowed rowers 
and sweeps to sharpen the skills and build confidence. 
 
Late Monday night (2 days prior to travel to Gisborne), saw the arrival of our new boat. Named “The 
Hooky” after our club stalwart and lover of all thing’s surfboat (I may have made that last bit up). We 
managed a short session Tuesday night for the crews who would row her at nationals and then we 
were packed and on our way. 
 
Nationals 2020 saw us take 6 crews away. We opted to leave our youngest U19 woman at home, as 
due to an injury, we struggled to find a replacement for them at short notice. Open woman, Open 
men, 2 x U23-woman, U19 men, U19 woman took to the sun/rain/wind and great surf of Gisborne 
for three days and results were a credit to how the crews picked themselves up after the North 
Islands. The “Mum’s” in their 1st season back after starting families, ended up making both their 
finals which was a pleasing result after juggling the demands of motherhood all season for trainings 
and on race days (shout out to the Dads who baby sat when required!) The open men were there 
also (enough said). The U19 men (Showtime) contested a very competitive division to walk away 
with a bronze in the long course, and silver in the short course. U19 woman (Poppies), grabbed 3rd 
in their short course final, and 4th in the long. U23 woman (Milkshakes) were 6th in the long course, 
but the real achievers were the U23 woman (Magpies), who grabbed silver in the short course but 
were convincing in winning Gold rowing “The Hooky” in the long course final.  
The Open men, Showtime and 
Magpies then combined to pick up a 
bronze in the surfboat relay final. 
 
So comes the end of another 
successful season for our boaties. As 
always, we have many people to 
thank for their help through the year. 
Rogan Clark for his continued work 
providing us with gym/erg and a 
structured seasons training plan to 
have us firing at nationals. Peter ‘PJ’ 
Jones for his support with transport 



 
 
 

and financial backing of his company, Black Dog Consulting. Emma Norris and John Hook for their 
work with obtaining grants and working the finances to purchase our new boat. Comedy night 
fundraiser sponsors “Pukeko Rental Managers”, and all the parents and supporters who helped us 
put that night together ($8000 raised on the night!). Also, for BDC and the Swallow family for their 
donations on the night. Aqua Heat, Carpentry Plus and SDR Flooring for continued financial support. 
The Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards management committee, our rowers, and of course our sweeps, 
Steve Dickson, Richie Whinham, Hayden Keene, Ethan Atkinson, Shane Radovanovich. 
 
Hope everyone is Covid19 free and looking forward to next season. 
Thanks for reading. 
 
Rado, Sweep 
 
BOAT CREWS 
 
Open Men (Odd Fellows): Steve Dickson, Josh 
Temple-Brown, Sam Perry, Jason Perry, Richie 
Whinham 
 

Open Women (Mums): Rado, Jordan Crosbie, 
Sophia Bridgewater, Eleanor Craig, Amy 
Spiekerman 
 

U23 Women (Magpies): Rado, Keely 
Saunders, Taylor Smith, Gemma Woolcock, 
Alex Coupe 
 

U23 Women (Milkshakes): Steve, Renee 
Cameron-Bennet, Dani De Atouguia, Ally 
Jones, Brianna Norris, Aimee Nobelen 
 

U19 M (Showtime): Richie, Otis Hungerford, 
Heath Jordan, Jessie Cameron-Bennet, Finn 
Mills-Grey 
 

U19 Women (Poppies): Steve, Piper Cannel, 
Grace McCarthy, Sarah Downs, Zoe Swallow 
U19 Women (All Sorts): Hayden Keene, Tilly 
Hungerford, Ariana Davis, Rewa Henderson, 
Bella Brewer, Mickey Jones 
 

 
IRBS 
The season kicked off with a long-distance endurance race at 90 Mile Beach in September. We had 
one crew competing; Thomas, Ben and Riley came 11th out of a total of 39 crews with a time of 
2.38.08. Congratulations to these three on an awesome result in a very tough competition. 
 
This season we had the honour of hosting North Island IRB champs. Paekākāriki put on some 
spectacular weather and surf and it was great to see so many clubbies getting involved in the 
weekend which contributed to the event being such a success. There are so many people who 
deserve to be recognised for the huge amount of organisation that went into the event however a 
special thanks needs to go to Hooky and Richie for their continued dedication to the club and the 
sport, without them this event would not have been possible. 
 
On the racing front we had three crews competing from Paekākāriki, one senior men’s crew, an open 
women’s and an U19 men’s crew. The senior men’s crew of Dwight and myself won two golds 
(Assembly and Mass) and one silver in the single rescue. The woman’s crew of Brianna and Amy 



 
 
 

made finals in all four of their events while the under 19 men’s crew of Otis and Heath made the 
Assembly final. All crews did exceptionally well especially given this was the first competition for 
both the open woman and the under 19 men and surf conditions were big.  It was great to see our 
crews competing so well on their home beach. 
 
IRB national champs were due to held in Ruakaka in April however due to Covid-19 and the country 
going into lockdown this was unfortunately cancelled. Our crews were disappointed to miss out on 
competing at nationals after training all season however understand and look forward to being back 
in the boat next season. 
 
We had 6 IRB crewman and 1 IRB driver qualify this season. Congratulations to all those who gained 
IRB qualifications. This has taken some of the pressure off our existing IRB crew and drivers and we 
hope to improve on this next season. 
 
Next season is shaping up as a good one with IRB training starting this weekend. Riley and Ben have 
taken charge of training during the off season and there has been a big interest in IRBs with people 
wanting to qualify as IRB crew and drivers as well as race in this coming season. We look forward to 
growing our IRB team and hope to see some new faces in the Paekākāriki tent at North Island 
Champs next year. 
 
Tyler Mills, IRB Officer 

JUNIOR SURF 
A great year for Nippers at Paekākāriki.  Our season consisted of Sunday afternoons “all nippers” 
sessions, Tuesday night over 10s board training and Thursday night swimming pool sessions.  
Additional trainings also took place after Christmas for our more committed, older Nippers.  
 
We are very thankful to Lynette Imrie who organised our Sundays, Marco Cecioni who is our coach 
and coordinator of the swim sessions and Katie Trott who led Tuesday boards, extra Nipper sessions 
and coached our Oceans group. Big thanks also to Monique Lepionka, Sarah Sherriff and Dave 
McKelvie who were huge in helping us at all sorts of sessions during the year. Marco was helped at 
the pool by Neville Clark, Gabriella Clark, Ron Valentine and Dave McKelvie.  These coaches provide 
a great water experience for many of our youngest members and we would not be able to offer our 
Thursday swim nights without them, thank you all very much. 
 
We again had a great deal of support from many parents, their help is invaluable, we simply couldn’t 
run our Nippers sessions without parents coaching and assisting, jumping in the water with the kids 
and generally being all round positive to ensure all had a great time.  Coupled with this we had 
great help from lifeguards, patrol captains, IRB drivers, first aiders all of whom also assisted us 
greatly each week, basically loads and loads of people to thank, thank you all. 
 
Paekākāriki are extremely fortunate to have a great range of members who officiate at carnivals 
during the year and we thank Richie Whinham, Jamie Nilsson, Teri Anderson, Nat Perkins and Hooky 
for their huge help in running our carnivals.   
 



 
 
 

NIPPER RESULTS 
 
Oceans 2020 
• Felix Thomas: Bronze Medal U11 boys 

Flags 
• Central Regional Pool Champs: 
• Felix Thomas: Gold Medal overall winner 

of U11 boys 
Capital Coast Junior Champs: 
• Felix Thomas: 2nd overall for U11 
• Hattie Jones: 2nd overall for U12 
• Ella Chamberlain: 3rd overall for U12 
• Molly Sherriff:  3rd overall for U10 
• Asher Thomas: 3rd overall for U10 
• Honor Dreaneen: 3rd overall for U9 

 
Central Regional Junior Championships: 
• Molly Sherriff: 1st in U10 flags and Sprint 
• Asher Thomas: 2nd in U10 flags, 3rd in 

Sprint 
• Felix Thomas: 2nd in U11 flags 
• Yasmin Rodda: 2nd in U12 flags  
• Board Relay Team of Ella Chamberlain, 

Chloe Sherriff and Hatti Jones; 2nd U12 
Board Relay 

• Jack Chamberlain: 3rd in U10 sprint 
 

 
A team of 13 went away to Oceans with Felix Thomas getting an awesome bronze medal in the U11 
flags. Our team really benefited from the extra sessions provided by Katie Trott and other coaches.  
 
Big congratulations to Ava Jones Norris who won our Outstanding Nipper Shield for 2020.  Ava won 
this due to her commitment to training and overall enthusiasm, she was always going above and 
beyond to help in any way and was an absolute whiz at packing the Nipper trailer.    
 
Our Nipper season could not have functioned without a huge group of people coming together to 
help in all their various ways. Massive thanks to all those but a special shout out to Lynnie who was 
awarded a SLSNZ Service Award and a Netball NZ Service Award in the same year, shows what an 
awesome human she is!   
 
Sandra Bednarek 
Junior Convener  

  



 
 
 

CLUB PRIZEGIVING AND AWARDS  
2020 CLUB TROPHIES 
 
Derbridge Cup (7yr Boys) 
Humphrey Curtis 
Bowers Cup (7yr Girls) 
Lucia Harfitt 
Magee Cup (8yr Boys) 
Zeplin Burglass-Devereux 
Porter Family Cup (8yr Girls) 
Honor Dreaneen and 
Abigail Maguire 
Brinck Cup (9yr Boys) 
Asher Thomas 
Cheesman Cup (9yr Girls) 
Molly Sherriff 
Shaw Cup (10yr Boys) 
Felix Thomas 
Frain Cup (10yr Girls) 
Lola Cowley 
Thomson Parker Cup (11y 
Boys) 
Not contested 
Lyall Cup (11y Girls) 
Ella Chamberlain 
Harvey Cup (12yr Boys) 
Renn Harper 
Sewell Cup (12yr Girls) 
Zoe Bailey 
Hill Allen Cup (13yr Boys) 
Not contested 
Imrie Cup (13yr Girls) 
Ava Jones 
Eddie Bethall Cup - Surf 
Race 
Felix Thomas 
Instructors Cup - Surf Race 
Ava Jones 

Junior of the Year Shield 
Ava Jones 
Brophy Trophy (U16 Male) 
Alex Cecioni  
Forbes Cup (U16 Female) 
Mickey Jones 
Rose Bowl (U19 Male) 
Max Jones 
Valentine Trophy (U19 
Female) 
Georgia Ballentyne 
Hooky Cup (Open Male) 
Jamie Norris 
Wills Cup (Open Female) 
Brianna Norris 
Open Men Ski Cup 
Max Jones 
Jane Perkins Shield Ski 
Amy Dellow 
Pat Cheesman Trophy Surf 
Race 
Alex Cecioni  
Kāpiti Cup Surf Race 
Katie Trott  
Coaches Choice 
Amy Dellow 
Kennelly Cup, Sportsman of 
the Year 
Alex Cecioni 
Hodder Family, 
Sportswoman of the Year 
Georgia Ballentyne 
Bednarek-Trott Cup, Sports 
Team of the Year 

U23 Magpies: Keely 
Saunders, Alex Coupe, 
Gemma Woolcock, Taylor 
Smith, Shane Radovanovich 
JP IRB Shield 
Dwight Garton 
Rookie of the Year 
Robbie Strombom 
Most Promising Lifeguard 
Sarah Warren 
Instructor the Year 
Brianna Norris 
Simpson Shield, Patrol Team 
of the Year 
Patrol Team 3: Sarah Downs 
(Patrol Captain), Riley 
Crosbie, Jason Perry, Amy 
Spiekerman, Nikita 
Cameron-Bennett, Max 
Jones, Freya Hodge, Bella 
Brewer, Mia Litten, Callum 
Humphries 
Rescue of the Year 
Brianna Norris, Ben 
Strombom, Sarah Warren, 
Riley Crosbie 
Coach of the Year 
Shane Radovanovich 
Official of the Year 
Richard Whinham 
Lifeguard of the Year 
Mike Ward 
Volunteer of the Year 
Peter Jones 

 
 

  



 
 
 

2019-2020 SEASON RESULTS 
 
CENTRAL REGIONAL CHAMPS 
1st: U16 Diamond: Alex Cecioni 
1st U23 Female Boats: Magpies: Keely 
Saunders, Alex Coupe, Gemma Woolcock, 
Taylor Smith, Shane Radovanovich 
2nd U19 Male Boats: Showtime: Jesse 
Cameron-Bennett, Otis Hungerford, Finn 
Mills-Grey, Heath Jordan, Hayden Keenan 
2nd U19 Board: Georgia Ballentyne 
2nd U19 Board: Jamie Norris 
3rd U19 Flags: Jamie Norris 

3rd U19 Sprints: Jamie Norris 
3rd Open Female Relay: Mickey Jones, Jamie 
Simpson, Brianna Norris, Georgia Ballentyne 
3rd U16 Surf Race: Alex Cecioni 
3rd U23 Female Boats: Ally Jones, Renee 
Cameron-Bennett, Brianna Norris, Aimee 
Nobelen, Steve Dickson 
3rd U19 Female Boats: Poppies: Piper Cannell, 
Grace McCarthy, Sarah Downs, Zoe Swallow, 
Steve Dickson 

 
NORTH ISLAND SURF BOATS 
Silver: U23 Female 
U23 Magpies: Keely Saunders, Alex Coupe, 
Gemma Woolcock, Taylor Smith, Richard 
Whinham 

Silver: U19 Male Surf Boats 
Showtime: Jesse Cameron-Bennett, Otis 
Hungerford, Finn Mills-Grey, Heath Jordan, 
Richard Whinham 

 
NZ SURF LIFESAVING CHAMPS 
Gold U23 Long Course Boats 
Silver U23 Short Course Boats 
U23 Magpies: Keely Saunders, Alex Coupe, 
Gemma Woolcock, Taylor Smith, Shane 
Radovanovich 
Silver: U19 Male Short Course Boats 
Bronze: U19 Male Long Course Boats:  
U19 Showtime: Jesse Cameron-Bennett, Otis 
Hungerford, Finn Mills-Grey, Heath Jordan, 
Richard Whinham (sweep) 
Bronze: U16 Male Diamond 
Alex Cecioni 

Bronze: Boat Club Relay 
U23 Magpies: Keely Saunders, Alex Coupe, 
Gemma Woolcock, Taylor Smith, Shane 
Radovanovich (sweep) 
Open Men: Richard Whinham, Josh 
Templeton-Brown, Jason Perry, Sam Perry 
U19 Showtime: Jesse Cameron-Bennett, Otis 
Hungerford, Finn Mills-Grey, Heath Jordan, 
Richard Whinham (sweep) 
Bronze: U19 Female Short Course Boats: Piper 
Cannell, Grace McCarthy, Sarah Downs, Zoe 
Swallow, Steve Dickson (sweep) 

 
NZ SURF LIFESAVING MASTERS 
Gold: Surf Race 
Silver: Board Race 
David Jones 

OCEANS 2020 
Bronze: U11 Male Beach Flags 
Felix Thomas 

NORTH ISLAND IRBS (PAEKĀKĀRIKI) 
Gold: Open Men’s Assembly 
Gold: Open Male Mass rescue 
Silver: Open Male Single Rescue 
Dwight Garton, Tyler Mills, Patients: Jago Dellow, Amy Dellow  



NEW BUILDING 
In the past 12 months we have made some good headway with the new building and permissions to 
build in the park. The season started with the loss of the ramp and the club being forced to develop 
an alternate beach access. This gained some media attention and with the Greater Wellington 
Regional Council (GWRC) park plans we have confirmed the position of the new club behind the 
dune. 
 
During the summer we worked with GWRC to develop plans around the new building position and 
in the past few months have submitted a lease application and presented to the GRWC environment 
committee. This was very positive, and the councillors were very supportive of the project. I am 
confident now that we have a position that we can move ahead with the next stage of planning.  
 
Over the next 12 months we will be able to make some good progress with the new building. The 
next steps include community and stakeholder engagement, detailed design and engineering and 
fundraising. We will need as much help as we can get in the next 12 months as we get ready for 
construction. I would like to thank all those that have helped get us to this stage, it has been a real 
team effort. 
 
Matt Warren, Chair New Building Sub-Committee 
 

 
 

  



 
 
 

FUNDRAISING REPORT 
Fundraising for this season has been primarily focused on raising money for the purchase of a new 
Surf boat from Australia.   This was a large investment and we had to approach a range of Funders 
to gain the S40,000 for the new piece of equipment.   
 
We were very pleased to receive the following funding: 

• Racing Industry Transition Agency $12,500 
• The Lion Foundation $15,108 
• Infinity Foundation $2,000 

 
We were also very pleased to accept a donation from Aqua Heat through Greg McCarthy for $1,500 
towards the new surf boat. 
 
We have also been updating some of our lifeguard equipment to maintain our essential services at 
the club and are grateful to Pelorus Trust to be able to buy a new IRB engine, 8 new tubes, and 6 
sets of fins. 

• Pelorus Trust $7,807 
 
Please continue to support our generous funders through their local venues: The Boundary Tap, the 
Cock, and Finn’s. 
 
In addition, we applied for funding to the following organisations and were declined: 

• Air Rescue Services for Lifeguarding equipment 
• Grass Roots Foundation for IRB Bladders and IRB National’s costs. 
• One Foundation for funding to support athletes going to Nationals 
• NZCT for an application of $10,000 toward the new boat and this decision was disrupted by 

Covid 19, so we were declined. 
 
The impact of Covid 19 on pubs and local hospitality industry we anticipate available funding over 
the next 12 months will be depressed.  
 
Emma Norris 
Fundraising officer 
 
Thank you to our sponsors 

             
 

 



 
 
 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
Profit & Loss Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc 

For the 12 months ended 30 April 2020 
   

Income Apr-20 Apr-19 
Apparel Sales $3,551.33 $8,445.97 
Club Bar -$251.48 $75.44 
Club Hire $915.22 $304.35 
Comedy Night $7,525.80 $0.00 
Competition Travel $0.00 $434.78 
Donations $4,981.00 $8,164.40 
Fundraising $7,499.56 $1,602.80 
Grants $37,415.50 $54,078.70 
Insurance Recoveries $2,215.22 $0.00 
Interest Income $7,916.21 $4,235.38 
Other Revenue $1,519.13 $5,217.39 
SLSNZ $11,840.73 $9,903.60 
Subscriptions $8,291.22 $9,738.13 
Training, Equipment and Competition Fee $6,982.87 $9,021.22 
Total Income $100,402.31 $111,222.16 
   

Gross Profit $100,402.31 $111,222.16 
   

Plus Other Income   

Payments in advance $0.00 $18.28 
Total Other Income $0.00 $18.28 
   

Less Operating Expenses   

Administration Costs $3,372.81 $2,853.68 
Clubhouse costs $13,575.48 $9,795.82 
Depreciation $38,724.91 $48,438.43 
Junior Surf $2,831.34 $2,476.89 
Lifesaving Costs $10,097.70 $5,085.06 
Membership Development Costs $6,523.12 $4,597.69 
Out of Pocket Expenses $2,000.00 $2,000.00 
Sport Costs $21,110.48 $21,221.56 
Total Operating Expenses $98,235.84 $96,469.13 
   

Net Profit $2,166.47 $14,771.31 

  



 
 
 

 
Balance Sheet 

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc 
As at 30 April 2020 

   

Assets 30 Apr 2020 30 Apr 2019 
   Bank   

   Paekakariki Surf Cheque $5,117.62 $35,351.50 
   Paekakariki Surf Deposit $236.13 $236.01 
   Total Bank $5,353.75 $35,587.51 
   

   Current Assets   

   Accounts Receivable $4,745.67 $2,028.27 
   Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards - Term Deposit Account $235,476.70 $227,572.40 
   Stock on hand $5,900.00 $3,000.00 
   Total Current Assets $246,122.37 $232,600.67 
   

   Fixed Assets   

   Building Contents $18,240.73 $18,240.73 
   Less Accumulated Depreciation on Building Contents -$18,240.73 -$18,240.73 
   Buildings $87,678.34 $87,678.34 
   Less Accumulated Depreciation on Buildings -$71,562.28 -$68,740.32 
   Less Accumulated Depn on Lifeguard Equipment -$64,957.87 -$55,279.14 
   Lifeguard Equipment $79,813.97 $73,537.97 
   Motor Vehicles $31,013.56 $31,013.56 
   Less Accumulated Depreciation on Motor Vehicles -$16,647.72 -$11,680.12 
   New Building $32,261.26 $25,081.91 
   Other Assets $1,395.00 $0.00 
   Less Accumulated Depreciation on Other Assets -$255.75 $0.00 
   Less Accumulated Depreciation on Sport Equipment -$262,330.74 -$241,329.87 
   Sports Equipment $318,857.42 $290,542.05 
   Total Fixed Assets $135,265.19 $130,824.38 
   

Total Assets $386,741.31 $399,012.56 

Liabilities   

   Current Liabilities   

   Accounts Payable $4,838.89 $13,939.56 
   GST -$8,418.08 -$3,081.03 
   Rounding $0.01 $0.01 
   Total Current Liabilities -$3,579.18 $10,858.54 
   

Total Liabilities -$3,579.18 $10,858.54 
   

Net Assets $390,320.49 $388,154.02 
   

Equity   

Building Reserve $223,483.80 $223,483.80 



 
 
 

Current Year Earnings $2,166.47 $14,771.31 
Retained Earnings $164,670.22 $149,898.91 
Total Equity $390,320.49 $388,154.02 

 
 

 
Movements in Equity 

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc 
As at 30 April 2020 

 
Equity 

30 Apr 2020 30 Apr 2019 

Opening Balance $388,154.02 $373,382.71 
Current Year Earnings $2,166.47 $14,771.31 
Total Equity $390,320.49 $388,154.02 

 
 

Notes to the Financial Statements 
Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc 

For the year ended 30 April 2020 
   

1. Statement of Accounting Policies: 
"The financial statements presented here are for the entity Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards 
Incorporated (PSLG) for the year ended 30 April 2020. PSLG is a New Zealand Incorporated 
Society formed under the Incorporated Societies Act 1908. The financial statements of 
PSLG have been prepared in accordance with the Financial Reporting Act 1993. PSLG is 
also a registered charity under the Charities Act 2005. The financial statements have been 
prepared on a historical cost basis." 
 
2. Changes in Accounting Policies: 
There have been no changes in Accounting Policies. All policies have been applied on 
bases consistent with those used in previous years. 
 
3. Fixed Assets and Depreciation: 

All fixed assets are recorded at cost less accumulated depreciation. 
 
Depreciation of the assets has been calculated at the maximum rates permitted by the 
Income Tax Act 2007. 
 
The entity has the following asset classes: 
Building Contents. 10% Straight Line 
Buildings. 2.5% Straight Line 
Lifeguard Equipment. 20% Straight Line 
Motor Vehicles. 20% Straight Line 
Other Assets. 20% straight line 
Sports Equipment. 20% Straight Line 
   



 
 
 

4. Goods and Services Tax:   

These financial statements have been prepared on a GST exclusive basis with the exception 
of Accounts Receivable and Accounts Payable. 
   

5. Inventories:   

Inventories are recorded at the lower of cost and net realisable value. 
   

6. Audit:   

These financial statements have been audited refer to auditors report (note 8) 
   

7. Fixed Assets:   

The entity has the following fixed assets recorded: 
   

Building Contents   $0.00 
At cost  $18,240.73 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$18,240.73 
   

Buildings   $16,116.06 
At cost  $87,678.34 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$71,562.28 
   

Lifeguard Equipment   $14,856.10 
At cost  $79,813.97 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$64,957.87 
   

Motor Vehicles   $14,365.84 
At cost  $31,013.56 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$16,647.72 
   

New Building   $32,261.26 
   

Other Assets   $1,139.25 
At cost  $1,395.00 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$255.75 
   

Sports Equipment   $56,526.68 
At cost  $318,857.42 
Less Accumulated Depreciation  -$262,330.74 
   

Total Fixed Assets   $135,265.19 
   

 
8. Auditors Report 

  

To the members of Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc. I have audited the financial statements 
contained in the Xero based accounting system report for the year ended 30 April 2020. 
Basis for Qualified Opinion: 



 
 
 

 
I have conducted my audit in accordance with New Zealand Auditing Standards. In 
common with similar organisations controls over cash prior to being recorded are limited 
and there are no practical audit procedures to determine the effect of these limited 
controls.  I was unable to verify the controls over the collection of and receipting of cash 
from bar sales and sports travel.  
Qualified Opinion: 
In my opinion, except for the possible effects of the matter described in the Basis for 
Qualified Opinion above, the financial statements contained in this report fairly reflects the 
financial position of the Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc. as at 30 April 2020, and its 
operations for the year ended on that date. 

Tina Walker, Chartered Accountant  



 
 
 

NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP RECORD 
SURF LIFE SAVING NZ NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1949 Waihi - - 1 1 

1952 Oakura - 1 - 1 

1955 Waihi 1 1 - 2 

1957 Lyall Bay - - 1 1 

1959 Oakura - 1 2 3 

1960 Waikanae - 1 - 1 

1963 Westshore 2 1 - 3 

1968 Titahi Bay 1 1 - 2 

1969 Midway - 2 1 3 

1970 Piha 2 - 1 3 

1971 Waimarama - 1 - 1 

1972 Ohope - 1 2 3 

1973 Oakura - 1 1 2 

1974 Warrington - 4 3 7 

1975 Waimarama 1 1 3 5 

1976 Paekākāriki 3 1 - 4 

1977 Gisborne - - 2 2 

1978 Waipu Cove 2 1 2 5 

1979 South Brighton 4 3 - 7 

1980 Mount Maunganui 3 3 1 7 

1981 Oakura - 6 3 9 

1982 Warrington 3 5 1 9 

1983 Paekākāriki 4 1 5 10 

1984 Westshore - 1 3 4 

1985 New Brighton - 1 1 2 

1986 Midway 2 - - 2 

1987 Oakura - 1 - 1 

1988 Orewa - 1 1 2 

1989 Mount Maunganui 1 - 3 4 

1990 New Brighton - 1 - 1 

1991 Midway - - 2 2 

1992 Oakura 2 2 5 9 

1993 Mount Maunganui 2 2 1 5 

1994 Lyall Bay - 1 1 2 

1995 St. Clair - - 1 1 

1996 Oakura - - - 0 

1997 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

1998 Midway - - - 0 

1999 New Brighton - - - 0 

2000 Oakura - - - 0 

2001 Midway - - - 0 

2002 Mount Maunganui 2 1 1 4 

2003 Midway - - - 0 

2004 New Brighton - 2 2 4 

2005 Mount Maunganui - 5 - 5 

2006 Oakura 1 2 2 5 

2007 Midway 1 1 1 3 

2008 Ohope - 1 1 2 

2009 Midway 3 2 2 7 

2010 Ohope 1 3 2 6 

2011 Mt Maunganui 2 2 6 10 

2012 Gisborne - 2 4 6 

2013 Mt Maunganui - 1 1 2 

2014 Ohope 2 2 5 9 

2015 Midway 1 3 1 5 

2016 Ohope 1 3 1 5 

2017 New Brighton 1 2 1 4 

2018 Gisborne - - 3 3 

2019 Mt Maunganui - 3 3 6 

2020 Gisborne 1 2 4 7 
 Sub Total 49 83 87 219 



 
 
 

SURF LIFE SAVING NZ NATIONAL MASTER’S CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
 
Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1991 Midway 1 1 2 4 

1992 Oakura 1 1 3 5 

1993 Mount Maunganui - 1 - 1 

1994 Lyall Bay 3 6 3 12 

1995 St. Clair - - - 0 

1996 Oakura - - - 0 

1997 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

1999 New Brighton - - - 0 

2000 East End - - - 0 

2001 Gisborne - - - 0 

2002 Mt Maunganui - - - 0 

2003 Midway - - - 0 

2004 New Brighton 1 3 - 4 

2005 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

2006 Hawkes Bay - - - 0  

2007 Midway - 1 - 1 

2008 Ohope - - - 0 

2009 Midway 2 1 3 6 

2010 Ohope - 3 1 4 

2011 Mt Maunganui - - 2 2 

2012 Gisborne 1 3 1 5 

2013 Mt Maunganui 1 2 3 6 

2014 Ohope  1  1 

2015 Midway *1  1  1 

2016 Ohope 1   1 

2017 New Brighton 4   4 

2018 Gisborne 5   5 

2019 Mt Maunganui 3  1 4 

2020 Gisborne 1 1  2 

 Sub Total 24 25 19 68 

*1 - Medals awarded on overall age grade winners 

 



 
 
 

BP SURF RESCUE IRB CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1986 Oakura - 1 1 2 

1987 Mount Maunganui - - 1 1 

1988 Waimarama - 2 1 3 

1989 New Brighton 2 - 1 3 

1990 Piha 1 - - 1 

1991 Oakura 4 - - 4 

1992 Paekākāriki - - 1 1 

1993 Mount Maunganui 2 1 2 5 

1994 St. Clair 1 - 4 5 

1995 Piha 1  4 5 

1996 Mount Maunganui  3 1 4 

1997 Oakura - - - 0 

1998 South Brighton  1 2 3 

1999 Midway 2 2 3 7 

2000 Waihi - - - 0 

2001 Lyall Bay  2 1 3 

2002 Whangamata  2 1 3 

2003 Warrington Beach 1 - - 1 

2004 Opunake  1 1 2 

2005 Omaha Beach 2 2 2 6 

2006 Paekākāriki - 3 2 5 

2007 Ohope 1 1 - 2 

2008 Warrington 1 - - 1 

2009 Oakura - - 2 2 

2010 Waipu Cove - 2 - 2 

2011 Whangamata - 1 - 1 

2012 Warrington - - 3 3 

2013 Waipu Cove 1 2 - 3 

2014 Whangamata 1 3 2 6 

2015 Warrington 1 0 1 2 

2016 Papamoa 1 1 1 3 

2017 Waipu Cove   3 3 

2018 Waihi - 1 - 1 

2019 Waikouiati  1 1 2 

2020 Not held due to Covid-19 - - - - 

 Sub Total 22 32 41 95 

 

  



 
 
 

SURF LIFE SAVING NZ UNDER 14 CHAMPIONSHIPS (OCEANS)  
 
Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2001 Mt Maunganui 4   4 

2004 Mt Maunganui 1 1 2 4 

2005 Mt Maunganui 1 2 - 3 

2006 Mt Maunganui - 2 2 4 

2007 Mt Maunganui 3 1 1 5 

2008 Mt Maunganui 2 1 3 6 

2009 Mt Maunganui 1 2 6 9 

2010 
Mt Maunganui  
*event cancelled - 1 - 1 

2011 Mt Maunganui 1 1 1 3 

2012 Mt Maunganui 5 3  8 

2013 Mt Maunganui 1 1 2 4 

2014 Mt Maunganui 1 2 1 4 

2015 Mt Maunganui - - 2 2 

2016 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2017 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2018 Orewa - - - - 

2019 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2020 Mt Maunganui   1 1 

 Sub Total 20 17 21 58 

 
 

SURF LIFESAVING NZ POOL CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2003 Kilbirnie 2 4 2 8 

2004 Kilbirnie 2 6 2 10 

2005 Kilbirnie 1 - 2 3 

2006 Kilbirnie 1 1 3 5 

2007 Kilbirnie 3 3 5 11 

2008 Kilbirnie 7 9 12 28 

2009 Kilbirnie 5 10 3 18 

2011 Kilbirnie 9 9 10 28 

2012 Hamilton - 4 4 8 

2013 Kilbirnie 6 7 11 24 

2014 Hamilton 4 - - 4 

2015 Auckland - - - 0 

2016 Auckland - - - 0 

2017 Auckland   1 1 

2018 Auckland    0 

2019 Did not attend 

2020 Did not attend 

 Sub Total 40 53 55 148 

 


